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	CORPORATE RESOURCES
	


MIDLOTHIAN ACCESS FORUM, MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 
31 OCTOBER 2011 AT THE DALKEITH ART CENTRE, DALKEITH
PRESENT:

	John Pope (JPO)
	Chair – Scotways

	David Wardrop–White (DWW)
	Sustrans, Cycling Touring Club, Spokes

	James Innes (JI)
	Ramblers Association

	Gilbert Scott (GS) 
	Federation of Community Councils 

	Constance Newbould (CS)
	British Horse Society 

	Barbara Howie (BH)
	Disability Representative

	Sheelah Jenkins (SJ)
	Esk Valley Trust (Substitute for KD)

	ED Dunbar (ED)
	Scottish Land and Estates 

	Dave Kenny (DK)
	Cycling Officer, Road, Midlothian Council

	James Kinch (JK)
	Land & Countryside, Midlothian Council

	John Park (JPA)
	Land & Countryside, Midlothian and secretary 


APOLOGIES AND OTHER ABSENCES
	Wilma Chalmers (WC)
	Councillor, Midlothian Council (apologies received)

	Keith Morton (RM)
	National Farmers Union (apologies received)

	Kate Duthie (KD)
	Esk Valley Trust (apologies received)

	John O’Keefe (JOK)
	SNH (no apologies)


	ITEM
	MINUTE
	
	ACTION



	
	Introductions
	
	

	1.0
	JPO welcomed Sheelah Jenkins who was a substitute for Kate Duthie of the Esk Valley Trust.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2.0
	Minutes of last meeting corrections and business arising.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2.2
	Business arising 
	
	

	
	Item 3.2 Bush Estate, remote cycleway. DK Circulated a graphic of the proposed new signage now agreed with Transport Scotland showing that horse riders were permitted to use the cycleway.  The new signage would be installed in the near future.  DK also reported that the fault in the detector for the crossing control had now been rectified.  However CN and JPO stated that there was still problems with the detection system in particular, the lights do not change for approaching cyclists.  DK agreed to investigate further.
	
	DK

	
	
	
	

	2.3/
	
	
	


	ITEM
	MINUTE
	
	ACTION



	2.3
	Item 3.3 Oastlie – The Cleugh – Kirkettle.  Discussed under item 3.6 Chairman’s Report.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2.4
	Item 5.2 Meeting with Esk Valley Trust (E.V.T).

JPO reported that he had endeavoured to meet with Mr Douglas regarding opening the gates on the High Drive Right of Way, but to date had been unsuccessful.  He would however continue to pursue Mr Douglas as access through the High Drive was seen as an important link.  The October meeting between JPO, JPA and the EVT had been postponed until more progress had been made. 
	
	JPO

	
	
	
	

	2.5
	Item 6  The letter to SNH on their future role was tabled for comments and JPA agreed to sent the letter out on behalf of the forum
	
	JPA

	
	
	
	

	2.6
	Item 10.1 Polton to Lasswade path. JK agreed to write to Historic Scotland about drainage emanating from Mavisbank with a view to funding improvements.
	
	JK

	
	
	
	

	2.7
	Item 10.3 DWW reiterated his request for improved links with Midlothian Tourism Forum.  In that respect he proposed that Mr Young the chair should be invited as a guest at the next meeting after the AGM.  JPO agreed to make contact with Mr Young.
	
	JPO

	
	
	
	

	2.8
	All other business arising from the previous minutes were covered within the meeting agenda items.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	3.0
	Chairman’s Report
	
	

	
	
	
	

	3.1
	A letter had been received from Kate Duthie giving her resignation as an Access Forum member.  JPO agreed to write to her thanking her for the excellent work and contribution she has made for the Access Forum over the years. 
JPO explained that KD’s place on the Forum was also to represent amenity groups who had a commitment to access provision. Although in her resignation letter KD recommended SJ as her replacement it was up to the Council to decide who to invite to represent amenity groups.

JPO asked that SJ should not take this personally; it follows from the Land Reform Act that it is the Council’s prerogative to do so.  
	
	JPO

	
	
	
	

	3.2
	 JPO reported that he had attended the NAF/LAF conference.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	3.3
	A letter would be forwarded to the Pentland Hills Regional Park manager re flooding at the south end of the Kirk Road.
A draft of the letter was circulated for comment. 
	
	ALL NOTE

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	ITEM
	MINUTE
	
	ACTION



	3.4 
	 JPO suggested that there should be a standing item on the agenda “encouraging and promoting access”. DWW added “and how to measure it”, thus backing up SNH’s new strategy.
	
	ALL NOTE

	
	
	
	

	3.5
	Crichton- Borthwick ROW has deer fence under construction across it, which seems to interrupt the ROW - unless a gate is inserted. JPA was asked to pursue with the landowner. 
	
	JPA

	
	
	
	

	3.6 
	Oatslie – The Cluech ROW for horses; JPO had visited with JPA and CN. JPO was keen that the ford be signed, as the rote is not clear at present. CN reported  that she had examined the deeds for the property. The ROW was clearly stated in the deeds as in existence. The existing  would have to be cleared and signs erected to show where the ford crossed the River Esk. As the route would mainly be used by horse riders, CN agreed to consult and organise the work required to open up the route.

JPO was concerned for the safety of the horse riders and asked JPA to investigate an appropriate sign for a ford crossing. JPO thanked CN for her hard work in proving that it is an old drove road and ROW 
	
	CN

JPA

	
	
	
	

	4.0
	Core Path Updates
	
	

	
	
	
	

	4.1
	JPA gave an update on the signage programme stating that the Penicuik signage programme would be finished over the next month and the installation of the Bonnyrigg, Loanhead, Roslin and Bilston area would begin thereafter 
	
	ALL NOTE/
JPA

	
	
	
	

	5.0
	Disputed Routes Update
	
	

	
	
	
	

	5.1
	JPA distributed the updated list of access disputes and issues.  The following actions were agreed:


	
	

	5.2
	Item 1 Camp Woods Mayfield.  The land owner was still insistent that the horse gates along the access route would remain locked – because of the ongoing anti-social problems.  Advise from our Legal Section had not fully clarified the situation since stiles has been constructed adjacent to the horse gates.  These stiles however were considered not fit for purpose.  It was agreed that the next step therefore was to ask Council’s Legal Services for a legal opinion on the matter.  DWW suggested that mediation might be the answer and he agreed to forward JPA details in that respect.
	
	DWW/
JPA

	
	
	
	

	6.0
	Strategic Routes, Local Paths Initiative
	
	

	
	
	
	

	6.1
	Item 5 Penicuik to Peebles cycleway.  As the £3million funding requirements would seem to be the problem in moving the project forward DK agreed to speak with Planning to see if the project could be undertaken in sections and funding sourced accordingly.
	
	DK

	ITEM
	MINUTE
	
	ACTION



	6.2
	Item 7 Ageing well project.  DWW reported that Midlothian’s web site had very little mention of the sponsored walking routes.  JPA agreed to chase this up with the Ageing well Co-ordinator (Vivian Wallace).  JPA pointed out that there was normally a supply of leaflets available at all the libraries within Midlothian.
	
	JPA

	
	
	
	

	6.3
	Item 15 Newtongrange housing development site adjoining with Mayfield.  DWW asked that JPA confirm that full planning consent had only been applied for and not yet been approved.  JPA stated that the information on the update was very recent.  JPA however agreed to check on the planning system and if there has been a change JPA could inform DWW ASAP.
	
	JPA

	
	
	
	

	6.4 
	Item 29 Valleyfield to Harpers Brae, part of Penicuik to Dalkeith Cycleway. DK stated that a one metre wide gravel strip adjacent to the tarmac path for horse riders had been incorporated into the  works.
	
	DK

	
	
	
	

	7.0
	Discussion On Open Meeting To Be Held In January 2012
	
	

	
	
	
	

	7.1
	JPO proposed that the meeting be split into two parts (as last year) with the meeting involving Access Forum members only to start at 9.15 am.  The open meeting would then follow from 10.30 am to 12.00 noon.  Several suggestions as to a guest speaker were proposed.  After discussion the consensus agreement was that the Fife Access Officer (Alison Irvine) would make a good guest speaker due to the amount of recent path works completed in Fife.  These improvements seemed to have been well received by the public.  Other suggestions were the East Lothian Access Officer, Falkirk Access Officer and the Scottish Canine Consultative Council if the Fife Access Officer was not available.

JPA to contact Alison Irvine to invite her.
	
	JPA


	8.0
	Any Other Business 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	8.1
	JPO proposed the following:
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Reporting on progress.  JPO proposed that Forum members be asked at the future meeting, and annually, to offer an update on what the organisations they represent have done during the past 12 months, and their plans for the next 12.
DWW added the following: 

Forum members investigate what measurable information we can use to understand trends in “access taking” (e.g. cyclist counters, surveys etc).

	
	ALL NOTE


	
	
	
	

	ITEM
	MINUTE
	
	ACTION



	8.2
	Roslin Glen Horse Riding Access.  A letter has been received from Helen Mauchlen BHS Scottish Development Officer, which JPO read out, requesting a meeting with Midlothian Council regarding the horse access gates being closed for the winter and their dissatisfaction with this.  In the letter there was also a request to discuss the issues with the horse rider’s access in Springfield Mill which was now open to horse riders.  In that respect JPA would set up a meeting with BHS and Midlothian Rangers Service ASAP.  JPO suggested signs should be put at both ends of the glen to inform the horse riders of the closure.
	
	JPA

	
	
	
	

	8.3
	The possibility of a Walk Midlothian web site was being examined by Ian Brown of Scotways.  The walks published in the Dalkeith Advertiser by Susan Goldwyre would be included in the web pages.  BH pointed out that the suitability of the walks for people with a disability has not been commented.  BH suggested that it might therefore be an idea if she had an opportunity to comment on the proposed routes from a disability view point before the routes were published.  JPO agreed to speak to Ian Brown and Susan Goldwyre accordingly. 
	
	JPO

	
	
	
	

	9.0
	Date of Next Meeting and AGM
	
	

	
	
	
	

	9.1
	Monday 30 January 2012.9.15 – 12.30 at Dalkeith Art Centre.
	
	


Distribution
	John Pope (JPO)
	Chair – Scotways

	David Wardrop–White (DWW)
	Sustrans, Cycling Touring Club, Spokes

	James Innes (JI)
	Ramblers Association

	Gilbert Scott (GS) 
	Federation of Community Councils 

	Constance Newbould (CS)
	British Horse Society 

	Barbara Howie (BH)
	Disability Representative 

	Sheelah Jenkins (SJ)
	Esk Valley Trust (Substitute for KD)

	ED Dunbar (ED)
	Scottish Land and Estates 

	Dave Kenny (DK)
	Cycling Officer, Road, Midlothian Council

	James Kinch (JK)
	Land & Countryside, Midlothian Council

	John Park (JPA)
	Land & Countryside, Midlothian and secretary 

	Wilma Chalmers (WC)
	Councillor, Midlothian Council 

	Keith Morton (RM)
	National Farmers Union 

	John O’Keefe (JOK)
	SNH

	
	


JP/AG/jm
29 November 2011
Midlothian
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